
Bryan County Board of Commissioners – Called Meeting – July 22, 2014 

 

A called meeting of the Bryan County Board of Commissioners was held on Tuesday, July 22, 

2014 at 5:30 p.m. at the Administrative Complex in Richmond Hill.  The following members were 

present: Chairman Jimmy Burnsed, Commissioner Jimmy Henderson, Commissioner Wade Price, 

Commissioner Carter Infinger, and Commissioner Steve Myers and via telephone Commissioner Noah 

Covington. Also present: Interim County Administrator John Grotheer, Deputy Clerk Charlene Butler and 

County Attorney John Harvey. 

Chairman Burnsed called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. and stated the purpose of the called 

meeting was the appointment of a new County Administrator.  

 A motion was made by Carter Infinger and seconded by Steve Myers to appoint Ben Taylor of 

Ashburn, Georgia as the new County Administrator with a salary of $95,000 and the start date of August 

1, 2014. Motion carried unanimously. 

Commissioner Steve Myers mentioned county road acceptance policies from private developers 

and suggested a review be done to ensure county is complying with the standard practices necessary.  

No action was taken. 

A motion was made by Carter Infinger and seconded by Jimmy Henderson to adjourn meeting.  

Motion carried unanimously. Chairman Burnsed adjourned meeting at 5:44 p.m. 

 

 


